
PUBLIC NOTICE 

PUBLIC HEARING – CHANGE IN CPPJ HWY DEPT 

CULVERT INSTALLATION POLICY 
 

The Claiborne Parish Police Jury has called a public hearing to request input from the 

public about the proposed change in its operation policy concerning the installation of 

culverts on existing Parish Road Right-of-Ways and State Controlled Road Right-of-

Ways within the boundaries of Claiborne Parish.  All interested parties should plan to 

attend. 

 

“As of January 1, 2021, The Claiborne Parish Police Jury will no longer install driveway 

culverts in the right-of-way of private, parish system or state-controlled roads for the 

residents and taxpayers of Claiborne Parish.”  

 

The Hearing will be held on Wednesday, September 9, 2020 at 9:15 a.m. in the 

Conference Room at the Police Jury Office Complex located at 507 West Main Street, 

Homer, Louisiana. 

 

(Note) -  In accordance with the American with Disabilities Act, if you need special 

assistance please contact Dwayne R. Woodard at (318)927-2222 describing the assistance 

that is necessary.  

 

 

PUBLISH DATE:  August 27 and September 3, 2020   

 

 

Dwayne R. Woodard 

Secretary-Treasurer 

Claiborne Parish Police Jury 

Homer, LA  71040 

(318)927-2222 

 


